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Cear Sir or Madam

The Standards Board for England has now received around 1000 allegations that elected, co-
opled and independent members have broken codes of conduct, since they applied to all
authorties in May 2002. In response to the increased flow of allegations, we have decided to
introduce a number of measures, including:

« the most serious allegations being prioritised,
» allegations, which are clearly trivial, no longer being considerad in depth;
« exira investigators recruited to address the flow of allegations earlier than first anticipated.

For the past six months, we have considered all allegations that have met our minimum criteria for
eligibility. This has enabled us to learn a great deal about the nature of the issues that come
before us. We do not, however, consider that it would be an appropriate use of resources 1o
continue to conduct an in-depth invesligation of those cases that The Standards Board believes lo
be of a trivial nature. There will, of course, ba a mechanism whereby those making allegations
that are not investigated can appeal.

In some cases, where allegations will not be investigated immediately, we will be writing to those
concerned explaining that there may be a delay. In these circumslances, we will be encouraging
WChE asiusens Of Dleaking e wuolde 1w conlach s wWilh any matanal or natlers 1or corsnded aion
that they feel may be of assistance. This should help expedite the investigation, whilst maintaining
our high standards,

The flow of cases being considered by the Board's investigators will also be improved by the
introdtction of the Government Section 66 regulations. These will enable us to refer appropriate
cases for investigation and/or determination at a local level. Ministers have promised that the
regulations will be in place next month, The Board will be issuing guidance 1o assist Standards
Committees in their role with regard to the regulations.

The numbers of allegations we are currently receiving is very much as anticipated in our long-term
prajections. Cur only surprise is that they have reached this level so quickly. It is a sign of our
success in creating awareness of ourselves and proof of the need for an organisabion like this.
Both members and the public appreciate clearly defined boundaries of what constitutes
acceplable behaviour and need a resource they can call upon if they think the boundaries have
been crossed.

Confidence in local democracy
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